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COOPERATIVE EFFORT
PLANNED

The CIF-Southern Section announces a

new three-year program with the National
Athletic Health Institute, one which will
be the foremost of its kind in the area of
sports injury prevention throughout the
United States. The Institute will be pro-
viding educational materials on the care and
prevention of athletic injuries for all sports
in each CIF-SS Sports Preview. The NAHI
also plans to work closely with the CIF-S$
to conduct regional sports medicine
seminars. Topics, such as emergency care
of fractures, lacerations, head and neck in-
juries, heat exhaustion, sprains, strains,
taping, nutrition and drugs, will be
covered.
“One of the most important aspects in the
prevention of sports injuries is education of
the individuals who are taking part in and
supervising the activity” says Dr. Robert K.
Kerlan (Co-Founder of NAHI along with
Dr. Frank W. Jobe).

(continued on page 7)
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SUPERINTENDENT-SCHOOL BOARD
SYMPOSIUM

In pursuit of our communication’s goal, the CIF-Southern Section is
hosting a Superintendent-School Board Symposium at Industry Hills Con-
vention Center, Tuesday, October 13, 1981. The symposium is especially
designed to re-orient school board members and district superintendents to
the California Interscholastic Federation, Southern Section, and to the
school achievement, sportsmanship and wholesome entertainment high
school athletics offer to young people.

Master of Ceremonies for this event will be Dr. Maury Ross, Superinten-
dent, Tustin Unified School District, and keynoting the symposium will be
attorney Richard Ball.

Mr. Ball is a trial lawyer from Phoenix, Arizona. Throughout his career he
has concentrated heavily on the handling of personal injury litigation,
primarily for the defense. During the past five years, he has developed exten-
sive experience in cases involving athletic injuries.

Mr. Ball served as a member of the trial team in the landmark Riddell Cor-
poration case. Mr. Ball voices a concern that despite improvements in the
quality of equipment, coaching and rules, the number of suits being filed is
on the increase.

Workshop sessions and a panel discussion also highlight this event which
concludes with a luncheon at the Industry Hills Convention Center site.

Registration forms have been mailed to each Southern Section District
Office.

Event Slated for Athletic Administrators
“FOCUS ON IN-SERVICE”

On the job training for athletic administrators is the theme for this years Athletic Administrators’ Symposium, slated for Anaheim
Convention Center on November 3, 1981! If you missed the Symposium in past years, don’t forego your opportunity this time! An
impressive array of speakers will target your needs, assist your professional growth, and provide inspiration to continue your quality
work with students in our schools.

Three outstanding speakers will highlight the symposium: Dr. Arthur Lange, well-known author, psychologist and speaker, from
the University of Irvine will open the symposium; Ernest H. Smith, M.D., Associate Professor Pediatrics from Martin Luther King
General Hospital will speak on “Stress” in our lives; and Dr. Leonard Olguin, a dynamic and entertaining professor from Cal State

Long Beach will present the closing address. (continued on page 4)

Ernest H. Smith, M.D. Dr. Arthur J. Lange




Ray Plutko

COMMISSIONER'’S
CORNER

Looking at it from the inside, it's a
shame . . .

. . . for those on the outside, it’s a shame
they don’t know.

Later this month, the CIF Southern Sec-
tion will join other high school associations
throughout the United States, combining
forces on a one week blitz of the public sec-
tor in hopes of creating a little awareness.

The focal point is “National High School
Activities Week,” scheduled for October
19-25. The plan is simple — to inform our
respective communities of the most viable
and attractive educational bargain in our
schools.

After all, who could argue with the fact
that activities programs are educating over
one-half of the total student body for a
mere one percent of the total school
budget?

They range from football to forensics and
from basketball to the band. Thousands of
boys and girls are indeed educated within
this realm, one many refer to as “the other
half of education.”

It's a shame the public doesn’t already
know.

Unfortunately, we're part of a dedicated
profession where the hours are long, the
extra-curricular pay hardly negligible and
few are aware of our efforts. Despite those
somewhat bleak points, the personal
rewards experienced in working with the
youth and activities of our schools is ac-
countability enough for the daily challenge.

But why not take the offensive, and an
aggressive one at that?

And there’s not a better place to start
than with the administrative team, one
which should involve the Board of Educa-
tion and be reaching out in both directions
— the community and the faculty.

As for the latter, why not a special
breakfast in the gymnasium during the
week of October 19-25, your booster club

(continued on page 5)

MINUTES OF THE
CIF-SOUTHERN SECTION
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
OF JUNE 20, 1981

The meeting of the California In-
terscholastic Federation, Southern Section
Executive Committee was called to order
by Chairman Dr. Hanford Rants at 9 a.m.
at the Riviera Hotel in Palm Springs. All
members were present including guests Mr.
Thomas E. Byrnes and Mr. Ken Fagans.

1. COMMISSIONER’S UPDATE: Mr.
Ray Plutko thanked the members of the
Committee and his staff for a successful
year, also indicating a possible TV package
for the Football Championships of the
Southern Section for the fall of 1981.

2. BOYS' ATHLETIC DIRECTOR UP-
DATE: Mr. Clyde Francisco, Boys’ Athletic
Director Representative, commented on the
successful playoff season, indicating the
positive experience gained by both staff and
students. Also stated, were concerns of
future financing for athletics, as well as the
question of participation fees.

3. GIRLS ATHLETIC DIRECTOR
UPDATE: Mrs. Barbara Wilson, Girls’
Athletic Director Representative, reported
the efforts of several women, in particular
Ms. Jan McCreery, Crescenta Valley HS, in
gathering support for Senate Bill 19 from
women currently active in athletics in the
Southern Section.

4. SUPERINTENDENT’S UPDATE:
Dr. Maury Ross, Superintendent’s
Representative, reported on the need for
continued CSBA involvement with the CIF

Southern Section and residential cligibility
problems currently being encountered by
school districts. Following discussion, j
was moved, seconded and passed to ask the
CIF Southern Section Eligibility Committee
to address the question of residence
eligibility at its next meeting.
5. STATE FEDERATED COUNCIL:

(a) Section Relations Committee: Dy,
Robert Packer updated the Committee op
the work of the Section Relations Commit.
tee, giving a historical perspective on how
the State CIF came to be structured into ten
CIF sections. Dr. Packer also reported that
the proposed Orange County Section failed
to receive a majority vote of its schools 1o
proceed with a plan for a possible CIF
Orange County Section.

(b) State Rule 214: Dr. Hanford
Rants explained new CIF Rule 214 and in-
dicated 214 would replace Form 99,
Following discussion it was moved, sec
onded and passed to utilize the Southern
Section’s standard appeals procedure for
State Rule 214.

(c) CIF Protection Fund Proposal:

Mr. Tony Balsamo reviewed action by the
State Federated Council to accept the offer
of Great Republic Life Insurance with
regard to the CIF Protection Fund. In addi-
tion, Mr. Balsamo indicated the State CIF
will relocate its offices in the Southern
California area within the next six months.
(continued on page 4)
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CIF PROTECTION FUND SOLD

The CIF Administrative Committee concluded an agreement with Great Republic Life In-
qurance Company on August 7, 1981. Terms of the agreement include the lease and sale of
the California Interscholastic Federation Protection Fund building in Santa Barbara, pur-
chase of the California Interscholastic Federation Protection Fund physical assets, assump-
tion of the California Interscholastic Federation 1981-82 student accident coverages, and an
administrative agreement to pay claims incurred under previous school year California In-
terscholastic Federation Protection Fund coverages.

California Interscholastic Federation Protection Fund was created 41 years ago at a time
when low cost accident insurance was unavailable for high school athletics. Recently this
condition has changed and the California Interscholastic Federation believes it has ac-
complished its task, and can best serve high school athletics by focusing on other areas of
nCEd-

The California Interscholastic Federation will remain a contributing factor to the benefit
of California students by serving in an advisory capacity to Great Republic Life Insurance
Company. The California Interscholastic Federation will endorse student insurance pro-
grams offered by Great Republic Life Insurance which will provide for the insurance needs of
students and athletes.

Great Republic Life’s management has served the student insurance needs of the western
United States for over 25 years and is looking forward to its association with the California
Interscholastic Federation.

NATIONAL CONFERENCE FOR
ATHLETIC DIRECTORS SET FOR
LAS VEGAS

More than 1,600 athletic administrators, spouses and exhibitors are expected to con-
verge on Las Vegas, Nevada, on December 6-9, 1981, when the National Federation
hosts its Twelfth Annual National Conference of High School Directors of Athletics at
Caesars Palace.

The Conference has also been designated as the site for the Annual Meeting of the
National Interscholastic Athletic Administrators Association.

This year’s Conference program features some truly outstanding speakers at four
general sessions, three seminars and three Conference meal functions. Conference at-
tendees will have their choice of 16 different topics offered during workshop sessions,
including Assistance for the New Athletic Director, Booster Clubs, Coaching Re-
quirements, Personnel Action Procedures, Computer Update, Crowd Management,
Declining Enrollments, Facility Care and Maintenance, Program Promotion, and Staff
Organization and Communications. There also will be the popular round table discus-
sion groups and workshops for special interest groups such as private schools, junior
high schools, large city districts and female administrators.

The Keynote Address at the Opening General Session, “Appointment With Success,”
will be given by Bjorn Secher of Fort Lauderdale, Florida, a nationally known authority
on personal development and self-discovery. Mr. Secher will also make a presentation
at the Second General Session on Monday morning on “The responsibilities of a
Leader.”

“More Than Winning” is the title of the Luncheon Address by Glen Tuckett, Director
of Athletics at Brigham Young University.

“You Better Believe It” is the title of the Banquet Address by Dr. Thomas Tutko, the
nationally known sports psychologist from San Jose, California.

' Conference Registration

Registration forms and hotel room reservation cards will be sent to all NIAAA
members, as well as athletic administrators who attended one or more of the National
Conferences during the past five years. In addition, approximately 16,000 Conference
fliers and advance registration forms are being distributed by state high school associa-
tions and/or state athletic director associations. To get the special Conference room
rates of $35 single and $42 double occupancy, it is necessary to use the special Caesars
Palace room reservation form that is sent with the Conference registration flier.
Registration forms, room reservation cards and exhibit information may also be secured
by writing the National Federation office at P.O. Box 20626, Kansas City, Missouri
64195, or by telephoning (816) 464-5400.
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DAVIS MOVES TO
STATE CIF POSITION

Margaret Davis, who became the first
full-time woman administrator with the
Southern Section Office seven years back,
has duplicated that effort at yet another
level of the California Interscholastic
Federation.

Davis has accepted a similar position in
the State CIF Office and assumed her new
duties earlier this month — the initial
woman to hold such a position at the State
level.

The native of San Diego and graduate of
Rosary High School and San Diego State
University, was largely responsible for the
organizational phase of girls’ interscholastic
athletics within the CIF-SS during its for-
mative years and served under three dif-
ferent commissioners.

“Margaret’s professional growth in this
instance is the Southern Section’s loss,” said
Commissioner Ray Plutko.

“She’s a unique and talented individual in
her profession and a positive influence on
what many of us consider to be the other
half of education. Fortunately, Margaret
will be in a position to continue her skills
with the CIF throughout the State. Thus, in
one respect, it’s only a partial loss.”

Davis has also been instrumental in her
work with Senate Bill 19 and was selected
to serve on the National Federation Field
Hockey Rules Committee. Her experience
with the Southern Section has ranged from
various boys’ and girls’ sport respon-
sibilities, sanctioned events, public relations
and publicity, publications including the
Blue Book, Directory, CIF-SS “Bulletin”,
Sport and Playoff Calendar to eligibility.

Prior to her position with the Southern
Section, Davis was a highly successful
basketball coach and athletic director at
Poway High School in the San Diego Section.




(continued from page 1)
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CIF-SS TARGET TOPICS:

Danley, Katella HS

Professional Womans Coach

Athletic Directors S

ymposium “Focus on In-Service” . . .

In addition, we will feature workshops in Sports Promotion and Marketing with Mr. Lynn Eilefson, UCLA, as well as sessions on
Liability and Prevention of Athletic Injuries with Dr. Lewis Yocum, M.D. and Attorney Art Chenen of the National Athletic Health

This in-service program is presented by the CIF Southern Section for the benefit of your athletic administrative staff. We extend
this invitation for you to join us on November 3. Please note, in order to defray some of the expenses with this symposium and lun-
cheon, we are requesting a small registration fee this year.

A registration form has been mailed to your Building Principal. Please contact your Principal for further information concerning

* GRUBSTAKE YOUR ATHLETIC PROGRAM! - Sports Promotion and Marketing, Mr. Lynn Eilefson, UCLA; Mr. Tom

e ATHLETES AND THE SMOG PROBLEM - American Lung Association
e HOW DO YOU HANDLE YOUR DAY? - Stress Management, Ernest H. Smith, M.D., Martin Luther King Hospital
* ARE YOU RUNNING A RISK? - Sports Liability, Mr. Art Chenen, Attorney, National Athletic Health Institute

= AN OUNCE OF PREVENTION! - Athletic Injuries, Lewis Yocum, M.D., National Athletic Health Institute

e COURT DECISIONS: CIF-SS ATTORNEYS’ PERSPECTIVE - Mr. Andrew Patterson, Attorney

e THE INTERRELATIONSHIP BETWEEN ATHLETIC ADMINISTRATORS AND LOCAL AND STATE OFFICIALS -
Mrs. Barbara Wilson, Beverly Hills HS; Dr. Maury Ross, Superintendent, Tustin Unified School District

e “NO MORE SHIRTS AND SKINS” - Coaching the Female Athlete, Mr. Mel Sims, Cal State Fullerton, Former College and

* FROM START TO FINISH — Managing a High School Athletic Event - Mr. Kenneth Fagans, Former CIF-SS Commissioner;
Mr. Jerry Jertberg, Principal, El Dorado HS
* “ENTENTE” - Ms. Karen Hellyer, Athletic Director, University HS; Ms. Flora Brussa, Athletic Director, East LA College

* PROGRAM MODELS FOR IN-SERVICE TRAINING COACHES AND ATHLETIC DIRECTORS - Mr. Ray Plutko,
CIF-SS Commissioner; Mr. Don Walker, Principal, El Toro HS

e SAVE $§: RECONDITION YOUR ATHLETIC EQUIPMENT - Mr. Bob Brown, Gunthers Sporting Goods

Minutes of Executive
Committee Meeting . . .
(continued from page 2)

(d) O.C.R./Women’s Academy Com-
pliances: Mrs. Barbara Wilson presented
the State CIF recommendation for final
compliance with the OCR Report of Oc-
tober 10, 1979. Following discussion, it
was moved, seconded and passed to ask the
CIF Southern Section Blue Book Committee
to review same with a report back to the
Executive Committee.

(e) San Diego/L.A. City Section’s
Sanction: Mr, Ray Plutko, commissioner,
reviewed the action of the State CIF
Federated Council regarding intersectional
competition with San Diego and Los
Angeles in specified sports, effective the
1981-82 school year.

6. LEGAL UPDATE: Mr. Andrew Pat-
terson, CIF-SS attorney, reviewed the ques-
tion of handicapped eligibility as well as
several pending court cases in other states,
the outcome of which may have implica-
tions for high school athletics.

7. STATE COMMISSIONER’S
REPORT: Mr. Tom Byrnes, State CIF
Commissioner, outlined action to date by
the State CIF Office including liability
coverage for all CIF Sections, the stipula-
tion with the Women's Coaches Academy,
the new “committee system” at State
meetings and congratulated the Southern
Section for its outstanding performance in
conducting the State Track Meet.

8. SENATE BILL 19 UPDATE: Mrs.
Barbara Wilson, chairwoman of the State
CIF Legislative Committee, reviewed the
current status of SB 19, as well as reviewed
the amendments offered by the Assembly
Sub-Committee.

9. EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
VACANCIES: Dr. Hanford Rants and Mr.
Ray Plutko, speaking for the Administrative
Committee, reviewed vacancies on the Ex-
ecutive Committee and forwarded the
following recommendations for considera-
tion to the Executive Committee:

President-Elect of the Southern Sec-
tion — Mr. Bruce Keuning, principal at
Valley Christian HS.

Desert Area — Mr. Blinn Tenney,
principal at Central HS.

Girls’ Athletic Director Represen-
tative — Ms. Karen Hellyer, athletic direc-
tor, University HS.

Following discussion, it was moved,
seconded and passed to accept the recom-
mendations of the Administrative Commit-
tee to complete the 1981-82 school year.

10. NEW MEMBERSHIP: Mr. Bruce
Keuning presented requests for new
membership in the CIF Southern Section. It
was moved, seconded and passed to accept
for membership Santa Barbara Christian
(pending receipt of requested information),
Calvary Christian (Barstow) and Emek
School. It was moved, seconded and passed
to deny the request of Whitney School.

4

11. YESHIVA HS REQUEST: It was
moved, seconded and passed to approve the
request of Yeshiva HS to compete against
St. Anthony’s Seminary in basketball for the
1981-82 season.

12. SANCTION EVENT STARTING
TIME: Ms. Margaret Davis, administrative
assistant, outlined present and past prac-
tices with regard to the 3 p.m. starting time
for CIF Southern Section sanctioned events.
The Executive Committee indicated its ap-
proval of current office procedures regard-
ing this regulation.

13. RIVERSIDE POLY HS UPDATE:
Mr. Ray Plutko reviewed the status of the
Mike Churchill case, which a petition for
writ of mandate was denied by the Superior
Court.

14. DIRECTOR’S LIABILITY RENEW-
AL: Mr. Tony Balsamo apprised the Ex-
ecutive Committee of our renewed liability
policy.

15. LEGISLATION UPDATE: Mr. Ray
Plutko, commissioner, updated the Com-
mittee regarding current California legisla-
tion as outlined from Mr. John Klumb’s
office.

There being no further business to comé
before the Committee, the meeting adjourned
at 2:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Margaret Davis

APPROVED: Administrative Assistant

Ray Plutko

Commissioner of Athletics
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The National Federation Council acted
january 6 in New Orleans to establish na-
tional professional organizations for high
school coaches and officials. Separate
organizations for coaches and officials will
be operative beginning with the 1981-82
school year and be named the National
Federation Interscholastic Coaches Associa-
tion (NFICA) and National Federation In-
terscholastic Officials Association
(NFIOA).

An ad hoc committee was appointed by
the National Federation’s Executive Com-
mittee to prepare recommendations for the
initial organization of these two associa-
tions. The ad hoc committee submitted
several recommendations which have
subsequently been refined and approved for
immediate implementation by the Ex-
ecutive Committee.

STATE ASSOCIATIONS
INVOLVEMENT SIGNIFICANT

A fundamental principle underlying the
establishment and continuity of the NFICA
and the NFIOA is the direct administrative
and cooperative involvement of state
associations. Such participation by state
associations should be a basic benefit to the
high school coaching and officiating profes-
sions which cannot be realized by member-
ship in any other professional organization.
Although membership in each association

OFFICIALS AND COACHES
ORGANIZATIONS ESTABLISHED

will be on an individual basis, it will permit
an individual to be part of a national
organization which is an integral part of,
rather than extraneous to, the national and
state bodies actually having the responsi-
bility and authority for the promulgation of
playing rules and the administration of high
school sports in the United States. The un-
matched advantage accruing to individual
coaches and officials because of this integral
relationship will be the opportunity for pro-
fessional growth while being represented
through their own national professional
organizations in providing meaningful in-
put in a variety of ways to programs affect-
ing them and administered by high school
organizational sports authorities.

PURPOSES AND OBJECTIVES
OUTLINED

The NFICA and NFIOA will share com-
mon purposes and objectives in that
basically the organizations will provide for
professional growth of the individuals in
their respective professions; provide ser-
vices and enhance the image of in-
terscholastic coaches and officials; provide
for cooperation and development of
prestige of their respective professions
through the efforts and coordination of
state high school associations: provide an
effective system of communications in each
state between individual sports officials and

The Foundation for Sportsmanship

coaches, local and regional associations,
state organizations and the National
Federation; and advance and preserve the
educational nature of interscholastic
athletics for boys and girls in the curricula
of schools.

ORGANIZATIONAL STRUCTURE

Both the NFICA and NFIOA will be
governed by their own separate board of
directors made up of eight individuals, one
from each of the eight geographical sections
of the United States corresponding to the
eight National Federation sections. Initial-
ly, the boards of directors will be
nominated by state associations in those
eight sections and selected by the National
Federation Executive Committee.

SPORTSLINE
AVAILABLE
NATIONWIDE

The Women’s Sports Foundation’s toll-
free SPORTSLINE, formerly provided to
callers in California, became available
nationwide on May 1, 1981, it was an-
nounced by Foundation president and NBC
sportscaster Donna de Varona.

The SPORTSLINE, funded in part by the
runners on the 1981 Bonne Bell Race Cir-
cuit, provides all interested individuals,
researchers, editors, media representatives,
athletes, coaches and journalists resource
information, contacts and referrals on all
areas of women’s sports. The SPORTS-
LINE will not, however, act as a hotline for
results of games, matches, tournaments,
meets or other women’s sports events.

The toll-free number for California
callers is 800-652-1455. The national
number is 800-227-3988. The national
number became operative May 1, 1981; it
does not service Alaska and Hawaii.

The Women's Sports Foundation,
established in 1974, works to promote
women and girls’ involvement in sports and
to provide greater opportunity for women
at every level of sport.

Commissioner’s Corner . . .
(continued from page 2)

providing the assistance as a token tribute
to the faculty moderators and coaches of
your activities programs? And while you're
at it, why not top it off with a special thank
you in presenting these staff members at a
student body assembly the same day?

A standing ovation would indeed be in
order, and I couldn’t think of anyone better
to have sitting in the front row than your
Board of Education members and represen-
tatives of various community groups.

They haven’t been ignoring our programs
all these years, they just haven’t been invited.




ADMINISTRATORS SHARE TALENT —
AND EXPERIENCE @I-

Some fifteen different administrative committees are again “at work” in the CIF Southern
Section. These standing administrative committees and others provide the solid base of ad-
ministrative athletic expertise without which would severely limit the existing resources of
the office staff. We are grateful for their willingness to serve and to share their experience,

SOUTHERN SECTION

Publication Order Form

talent and knowledge.

1981-82 ADMINISTRATIVE
COMMITTEES

ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE

Dr. Robt. Packer, Chairman, Asst.
Supt.,Tustin Unified; Mr. Tony Balsamo,
Principal, Apple Valley HS; Mr. Bruce

cipal, Estancia HS.

LIFE PASS COMMITTEE
Mr. Lon Hardgrave, Chairman, Asst. Prin-
cipal, La Sierra HS; Mr. Dave Andrews, Dir.
of Sec. Ed., Placentia Unified; Mr. Stan
Thomas, Principal, Foothill HS.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE
Myr. Bruce Kitchen, Chairman, Principal,
Serrano HS; Mr. Vern Horton, Principal,
Katella HS; Ms. Maureen Sanders, Asst.
Santa Fe Terrence

Prescotte, Principal, Sierra Vista HS; Mr.
Robert Hahn, Asst. Principal, Redlands HS;
Ms. Margie Godfrey, Consultant, Long
Beach Unified; Mrs. Mara Clisby, Principal,
Artesia HS.

(continued on page 7)
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Note: All orders must be accom-
panied by check or money order in
proper amount. Supplies will be ship.
ped only with prepaid orders.

Address all orders to: CIF-SS Office,
P.O. Box 488, Cerritos, Calif. 90701.

Phone (213) 860-2414.

Quanity Item

Price Enclosed

mittees. Plutko will assist now and until the opening of the Los Angeles Games in
1984. “This has to be the highlight for anyone who works in athletic administration”
states Plutko. “For the games to be available not only in our county but our own city
is a once in a lifetime experience.” Plutko hopes wherever possible to involve as many
schools, administrators and students in this effort.
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apparent void at the school site, district and
Section level relative to an on-going in-
service program for the prevention and care
of athletic injuries and the program itself
may indeed be one of the most monumental
in our 69-year history.”




NATIONAL HIGH SCHOOL

During the week of October 19-25, communities all across the United States will make 4,

investment in America’s greatest resource — its youth — by celebrating National High
School Activities Week.
® America’s taxpayers are demanding accountability in public institutions. Nowhere is g¢.
countability more evident than in high school activities, which involve half the students of
most schools at approximately one percent of the school budget. That’s the best bargain i

d education.

ACTIVITIES WEEK

OCTOBER 19 - 25, 1981

TG e America’s greatest resource — its youth — is in need of the continual guidance, friend.
ship and leadership provided through participation in high school athletics. Without another

great American resource — the high school coach — this wouldn’t be possible.

* School activities are an important part of education, but are supported by approximarely

one percent of the school budget in most communities. That’s the best bargain in education.

The CIF-SS urges you to support these activities which educate boys and girls with yp-

matched economic efficiency.

SUBSCRIPTIONS NOW AVAILABLE

Here's your chance to keep abreast of current CIF-SS news in high school athletics. A “subscription department™ is now open so that all
sports-minded groups plus interested community people may now have the option of receiving a copy of this publication.
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NOTE: Complimentary copies of the CIF-S§ Bulletin will continue to be sent to member schools.
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1981-82 CIF-SS Bulletin ORDER FORM i |

1

1
1. Subscriptions are now on sale. Act now Please Process My Order for the 1981-82 CIF-SS BULLETIN ! l
on our special opening rates of $10.00 [ Check for $10.00 enclosed 1 |

for a year’s subscription to the Bulletin, i ,
which includes mailing,. = - |
NAME ! I

2. Copies will be sent directly to the ad- i
dress printed on the order form. ADDRESS 1 |

1
- [ ] |

3. Each order must include a check or GIY S TATE i i
money order for the correct amount ( ) I Cn e o : |
made out to “CIF-SS BULLETIN", PHONE - |
MAIL TO “CIF-SS BULLETIN" P.O. BOX 488, CERRITOS, CA 90701 i :
: |
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